
REGULAR SESSION THURSDAY OCTOBER 27, 2009 
The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 

following members present: Mike Adelman, Gary W. Bauer, Larry J. Silcox.  

 

Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the October 22, 2009      

meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Larry J. Silcox made the motion to waive the reading of the 

minutes of the October 20, 2009 meeting(s) and approve as presented.  Mike Adelman seconded the 

motion. Voting was as follows: 

       Aye – Mike Adelman 

       Aye – Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye –Larry J. Silcox 

 

09-372 

  

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULES TO THE HURON COUNTY 

AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT: 

 

Mike Adelman moved the adoption of the following resolution: 

 

WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron County 

Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for payment;  

 now therefore 

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim 

Schedule C 09-43 authorize the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrants; and further  

 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 

Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 

to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 

Revised Code. 

 

Larry J. Silcox seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 

 

       Aye - Mike Adelman 

       Aye - Gary W. Bauer 

       Aye - Larry J. Silcox 
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OTHER BUSINESS 

Mike Adelman referred to an email received from Jason Roblin, EMA Director in regards to the 1996 

Blazer that he would like to donate to the Sheriff’s department.  Mr. Adelman asked if this could be used 

for snow removal.  Larry Silcox stated that he would like to discuss this with the mechanic before deciding 

this.  Mike Adelman stated that since we are not using the camouflage truck for snow removal this might 

be a replacement.  Mr. Silcox stated that he thought that the camouflage truck was serviced and ready to go 

with a plow on it according to the mechanic.  Mr. Silcox stated that he will speak with the mechanic in this 

regard along with using the EMA vehicle as well.   

Mr. Adelman also presented a first draft on a 2010 budget worksheet which he referred to.  Mr. Adelman 

explained that the first column is 2009 adjusted which would have been what the annual appropriation 

ended up being after we made adjustments to it at the end of August.  The first thing that Mr. Adelman did 

was to plug in the mandates and the first one being Municipal court as Judge Ridge is making some 

changes in his court because of the changes in the formula and Judge Ridge felt that we could reduce that 

number by $3,000.00.  The capital improvements line we do not have to put anything in for 2010 because 

the $33,800 that we had appropriated for 2009 was the final lease payment for the cruisers.  EMA after 

talking with Jason Roblin we can reduce the 2009 appropriation by $49,800 because there is one less 

employee and he can continue to pay himself out of fund #177 and some of Tina Norton’s salary as well.  

They will also still be on the 36 hour work week as well.  Agriculture has a ball park figure right now and 

was based on the numbers that we received that was needed for the educators and some other reductions 

and we may need to take a little closer look at this line and the amount in there would include enough the 

educators as they talked about.  Health and Vital is a number that we get from the state which is actually 

down a little and in $3,019.00 and the amount that we put in for Children Services, Teresa Alt, Director, 

and Amy Leibold, Business Manager were able to reduce this line by some stimulus funding that they are 

receiving by $50,000.00.  Mr. Silcox asked if there wasn’t another $25,000.00 as well and Mr. Adelman 

stated that comes off Public Assistance #035 which is reduced by $25,080.00 for the same reason.  Mr. 

Adelman stated that he also talked with Dick Carlisle, Veterans, and he said based on what they use it 

could be reduced by $50,000.00.  Mr. Silcox stated that is good because the mandated amount is a lot more 

than that.  Mr. Adelman stated that Mr. Carlisle never considers it mandated but rather what they are 

entitled to and have never used the entire amount in the pass and is very comfortable helping us out.  The 

airport fund was reduced by $7,051.00 and transfer out was reduced $157,000.00 because that is what we 

appropriated for the bond payment for the landfill.  Mr. Adelman also discussed the courts and the cuts that 

can be made to those budgets.  Mr. Adelman also discussed the sheriff’s budget, the public defender 
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budget along with the jail budget.  Discussion was had in regard to the Public Defender and indigent 

defense.  Mr. Adelman stated that basically the reductions in the general fund reflect a 10% reduction and 

reduced miscellaneous by $36,000.00, contingencies we are looking at the adjusted amount which is 

$54,000 and we started out the year at $102,000.  Now our reductions needed to add up to $858,497.00 

and we have some funds that need to have additional funding.  What you are looking at on the bottom of 

the sheet under Board of Elections, Sharon Locke, Director put together a draft of her budget and they are 

requesting an additional $42,000 for 2010 because of the primary and general elections that will be much 

larger and broad ranged then this year.  Insurance line we need to add to as well.   

 

Mr. Silcox stated that we are on a hold right now with the x-ray machine and Mr. Silcox stated that he had 

spoken with Sheriff Dane Howard about signing the paper work since his people operate the machine and 

he called BSSA and stated that there is a section of the law that does not allow him to sign anything that 

would put liability on the county and the BSSA’s position is that if the county commissioners that own the 

building want to sign it they are the appropriate ones to sign.  Mr. Silcox stated that he has also spoken 

with the judges and they want to see it in there and wants to look at the cost to bring it up to state 

standards, such as the permits, the monitoring, the training etc.  November 4, 2009 is the next courthouse 

security meeting.  Mr. Silcox also discussed the server that the Board of Elections requested to purchase 

and stated that he has not heard anything from them yet.   

 

At 9:30 a.m. no public comment.    

  

At 9:39 a.m. Larry J. Silcox moved to adjourn.  Mike Adelman seconded the motion.  The meeting stood 

adjourned.  

 

IN THE MATTER OF OPEN SESSION 

 

The Huron County Commissioners hereby attest that all actions and deliberations of the Board legally 

required to be public were conducted in an open session on this date and that the foregoing minutes 

represent the official action of the Board. 

 

IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 

 

The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken 

by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on October 27, 2009.                

 

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 

meeting was adjourned at 9:39 a.m.    

 

 

 

Signatures on File.  

 


